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SYNOPSIS 
 
 
From AAIB Report: 
Although the forecast included a 30% probability of thunderstorms, the local weather conditions were fine when the 
balloon launched from a field outside the town of Monmouth. About 40 minutes into the flight some of the 
occupants of the balloon basket observed lightning to the south and east. Approximately 15 minutes later, 
prompted by the sound of thunder, the pilot made an approach to land in the area that he had previously selected 
for the end of the flight. This approach was abandoned because of fluctuating winds and the presence of wires 
across the landing path. Another attempt to land was aborted before the pilot made an emergency landing in gusty 
wind conditions onto uneven ground. During the hard landing the pilot and one passenger received serious injuries 
and the other 13 passengers sustained minor injuries. Following the accident the operator reviewed their decision-
making procedures prior to take off. Two recommendations regarding the operator's procedures and safety 
equipment have been made. 
 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION 
 
 
The two Safety Recommendations made by the AAIB following their investigation are reproduced below together 
with the CAA's responses. 
 
Recommendation 2006-132 
 
 
It is recommended that Ballooning Network Ltd review their procedures to ensure that suitable alternative landing 
areas are identified in their spheres of operation in the event that a planned landing area cannot be used. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 

 
CAA Status - Closed 

 
 

Safety Regulation Group
Safety Information and Data Department

Follow-up Action on Occurrence Report

This publication provides the initial CAA response to each Safety Recommendation made by the Air Accidents Investigation Branch, Department of Transport.
 It is published 

by the Safety Investigation and Data Department, Safety Regulation Group, Civil Aviation Authority, Aviation House, Gatwick Airport South, West Sussex, RH6 0YR.  
Tel: 01293 573220  Fax:  01293 573972  Telex:  878753.
The current status and the final responses to all Safety Recommendations are contained in an annual AAIB report entitled AIR ACCIDENTS INVESTIGATION 
BRANCH (AAIB) SAFETY RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSES.

 
Status 'CLOSED' or 'OPEN' indicates completion or not of all actions judged appropriate by the CAA in response to the Recommendation.



 
 
 
 
Recommendation 2006-133 
 
 
It is recommended that Ballooning Network Ltd review their safety equipment, particularly with regards to the 
provision of protective helmets, to cater for possible emergencies. 
 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 

CAA Status - Closed 
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